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September 2009 

 

 

Eve nts coming up  (details in this newsletter ):  
Friends of the Mahoe Reser ve monthly working bees : 1st Sunday of  the month 
at 2.00pm. Next one 4 th October   
EnviroKids Club : every  3rd Wednesday of  the month after school at 3.30pm 
except in the holidays. Our next Lincoln Envirokids meeting is 16th Sep tember  
 
LET Meeting date change: FIRST MONDAY of the month 
Next LET meeting:  MONDAY October 5th  in the supper room at the community  
Centre. Amy  Adams MP will be in attendance at 7.30-8.30. The regular meeting 
wi ll f ollow. 
Children’s Story competition presen tations: Sunday 20th September 2.00pm 
community Centre 
Lincoln Responsible Business awards: Thursday 24th Sep tember , 
refreshments from 5.30pm, award ceremony  at 6.00pm. Please contact Sue on 
329 5858. This year more than one business has reached platinum stat us and 
there will be a special trophy  f or the best business! 
 
Other Community Enviro Groups: 

Rolleston Envirotown Market  13th September 

Conservation Week on Campus  September 14th – 20th 2009. 
 
Restoration Fields Days  - Bring back Biodiversity : 19th September  Motukarara 
DOC plant nursery – see you there. Field trips on the 20th 

Spring fundr aiser:  Garden Composter 

����������	
�������
�������	�� �
�� �� �������������

�
�
�
�
�
�
�  

 

 
Great to s ee the Mayor, Kelvin C oe 
and his wife,  Gem, s upporting our 
garden 

 

We had a great day, 
with about 50 people 
attending, more 
photos later in the 
newslette r. 
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Not many people turned up for the w orking bee this month- perhaps being 
on father ’s day had something to do w ith it!  How ever 5 of us (Sue, Denis 
and his dog, Ralph and his dog managed to plant 60 trees. Denis’s  dog w as 
expert at digging holes ! We hoped to install three more trail s igns, but w ill 
need to leave this until next time. We hope to plant more trees in the next 

week or so, before it gets too late for this season. If you can help, please ring Denis on 325 2806. 
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If you want to be on the emai l contact list f or Mahoe planting days and working bees, let us know. 
If you have any spare time during the week, we still need lots of people to help with the maintenance. We are holding 
a regular work ing bee on the 1st Sunday of the month at 2.00pm.  Please join us. The next one is Sunday 4 th 
October .  Bring your own tools such as spades. For more inf ormation ring Denis on 325 2806. The Mahoe Reserve is 
a native restoration project in Boundary Road next to the Lincoln Golf  Course. 
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You are also welcome t o join the Mahoe management committee. Only  a f ew meetings a year!  Contact Sue on 329 
5858 or sue.jarv is(at)orcon.net.nz for inf ormation. 
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The LET Env irok ids Club generally meets the third Wednesday  of  each mont h and runs hol iday  programmes. During 
the winter we are meeting at the Lincoln Community Centre at 3. 30pm 
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Our next Lincoln Envirokids meeting i s 16th Septemb er at the 
Lincoln Community  Centre supper room (side door) starting at 
3.30pm. The Topic is FROGS with info and f un activ ities about 
these endangered species.  We aim to cater for 3-12 year olds. The 
club is cooperatively  run by  local parents. 
For inf ormation contact Rachel on 325 2711 

 

Denis and Ralph (not sure 
about Ralph’s dog), 
discussing st rategy, 
maybe about planting or 
what to do about the 
weeds on the bank! 
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Goldpine have been approached over the last three years by  many  groups wanting sponsorship. So many  that they 
found it very  diff icult to decide who to support. We are honoured that they  have chosen the Lincoln Envirotown Trust. 
The Trust f its with their own sustainable ideals and desire to put their sponsorship money  into a venture that had a 
broader community  focus and would help the community  on a long term basis. 
Goldpine are a New Zealand company  and 99 % of  all their timber is sourced from sustainable f orest within this 
country . The only import ed timber is hardwood and this t oo is sourced f rom sustainable stands. 
Goldpine have supplied the materials to erect a shade sail at the Community  gardens and have suppl ied 60 met res of  
wood to the Lincoln primary  school garden project, which Cello has been helping coordinate. Their staff  have come out 
on t wo consecutive Saturdays and laboured at both projects, helping to install t he posts and have put in a series of 
raised beds and native gardens at the school. The Goldpine team worked very hard along side our own volunteers. 
They brought muscle and a great deal of  expertise to the work party . They have also supplied garden furniture f or the 
gardens. 
 
The Lincoln Env irotown Trust appreciates Goldpine’s sustainability goals is delighted that Goldpine see the long term 
benef its of  an association with LET. 
 
From the first o f September we have a new garden co ordinator, Paul Rutherf ord. Paul has already been work ing 
at the garden on a voluntary  basis so many  of you wi ll already know him. Welcome Paul! 
              
Open garden days 
New times from September 1 st :  
9.00am -12.00pm and 4. 00pm -6.00pm on Tuesdays, Thursdays and Sat urdays 
Educational tours available f or groups and indiv iduals outside these hours by  arrangement. 
 
If you come by  car, please DO NOT drive int o the hospital grounds, park on t he road and walk quietly  around to the 
lef t. The garden is the section to the lef t of  the hospital. 
 
Ring Paul f or f urther inf ormation on 022 0 10 20 60 or email t o LincolnCommunityGarden@gmail.com) 

 
 
 

�

Thanks Goldpine 
volunteers 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks to Weatherwise 
Shade Systems Ltd for 
the s pecial deal on our 
shade sail 

Past and future coordi nators 

Gem Coe and Paul Rutherford.  Perhaps  Gem is 
giving Paul s ome useful advice. 

Children competing in the sack  race 
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Exciting developments are underway with the Rolles ton Env irotown Market . It i s a produce and craft 
market held in Rolleston Square on a monthly basis, Second Sunday of the month 10.00am -1.00pm. 
Please contact us if you wi sh to  have a stall.  First one i s 13 th September  – see you there! 
 
We would welcome more residents to our group. Interested in joining us? Email Nicole 
tonicermu@gmail.com or phone Catherine 347 8240, our next meeting is on Tuesday 22nd August  at 
7.30pm. 
 
� 
The Prebble ton  group (now called “Prebbleton Envirovillage”) i s well underway.  If you are interested in 
joining this g roup contact: Nicola Willett a t 3497990.    
 
The Springs ton  group i s al so  underway. Contact Sue on 329 5858 fo r information. 
 
The Leeston  Community Committee has decided to call a larger community meeting. For information about 
this, contact Lloyd Clausen 363 9642 or Sue on 329 5858 
 
 
If you live in West Melton we are hoping to arrange an initial meeting soon. If you are interested contact 
Sue on 329 5858 
 
The Lincoln Envirotown Trust  is providing support to these communities as they get underway with their 
sustainability plans. 
 
If you live in another community and  would like help to get a group started, contact Sue. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We have a number of sub -comm ittees and interest groups – let us know if you w ould like 
to join groups interested in energy generation, w at er conservation, reducing light 
pollution (starlight project) and many other groups  – you could start one! Our energy 
generation group is collect ing information about th e fe asibility of w ind and solar 
generation which w ill eventually be available on ou r web site 

A speaker programme is part of our aim  to be a role model for other communities and provide help 
and support fo r them to progress towards sustainability. If you would like a speaker fo r your group or 
community contact Sue on 329 5858. 
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Ever wondered which native New Zealand plants might add that special something to your landscaping?  A 
new Lincoln planting guide written for LET with help from Landcare Research and Lincoln University that 
will help with basic background information and planting suggestions.   
 
 
 
 
�
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

This guide will help you decide which native plants are suitable 
for your garden. It gives ideas for shrubberies, hedges, pergolas, 
herbaceous borders, native lawns, rock gardens and rain 
gardens. Ecosourced natives are much more likely to survive in 
our local conditions, without as much care and watering. Be part 
of the Greenway Canterbury movement aiming to spread 
corridors of natives from the mountains to the sea so that our 
threatened native plants and animals have somewhere to live and 
can move from one habitat to the next. This guide i s available 
from the Lincoln Library and Lincoln CRT Real Estate fo r $2.00. It 
is al so available as a downloadable file from our web site: 
www.lincolnenvirotown.org.nz  
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LET meetings are held the FIRST MONDAY 
of each month at 7:30pm in the Lincoln 
Community Centre on Gerald Street.  All 
interested parties are invited to attend.  For 
more information and to become involved wi th 
Lincoln Envirotown Trust, please contact Sue 
Jar vis, 329-5858 or sue.jarvis(at)or con.net.nz.  
 

Useful web sites:  
http://www.carbonaddict.org 
An education tool called "Carbon Addict" - presenting high carbon lifestyles as a medical dependence 
syndrome. The site uses humour and cartoon il lustrations to introduce the healt h complications of  carbon use, 
and the opportunities f or health professionals to help patients make changes. They  are planning to pilot its use 
in medical training in the coming year.  

http://www.f pb.co.nz/ 
Every thing you need to know about bui lding a better home to live in now t hat's worth more in the f uture. 
 
http://www.wwf.org.nz/ what_we_do/ education/inspiring_schools/ 
This has the info about Lincoln High School programme, the Mahoe Reserve Project as well as Lincoln 
Community Garden and a video  
 
http://www.environment.org.nz  ecoNet news letter (You may need to cl ick ref resh t o get the updated version).  
 - lots of  good inf o about events etc 
 
Remember t o check out the LET web site f or usef ul links on all sorts of  sustainabil ity topics. 
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This is booklet is available  FREE from the 

Lincoln Librar y and other Selw yn libraries on 
request. It is also downloadable as a pdf f ile 

from the LET web site from the resources 
page. 
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Com ing your way...  Climate Change.  24 October, 2009 i s to be a Global Day of Action  to  pressure 
politicians around the world to act deci sively at the Copenhagen Climate Change summit in December. 
Chri stchurch i s planning a climate action festival – with one activity being a 350 strong massed choir .  
You are invited to raise your voice in harmony with 349 others at 12.30 pm in the Square on Oct 24. We will 
sing a set of songs - all easy to learn - with an opportunity to practice before going 'live'. If you 'd like to  be  
part of this event please contact Jocelyn jyc497@gmail.com so you can be kept informed of arrangements. 
Background info, see: www.350.org. & www.350.org.nz. 
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Do you w ant to learn about gardening  –‘how to ’ and ‘when ’? 
 Are you an experienced gardener  and willing to pass on your knowledge to others? 
Want to get to know  others  who enjoy gardening? 

                      
  Then come along to the Gardeners Forum 

After a cold wet winter we are underway fo r another growing season with a varied & 
interesting program.  There i s always time to share questions about what to do in the 
garden & get advice f rom the more experienced gardeners before we hear f rom our guest 
speakers. We meet monthly on a Wednesday evening with garden vi sits at the weekend.  

If you’d  like to join us or find out more please ring: Nancy 3252 602 or Jo 3498 678. 
 
2009-10 Programme  
Seed and plant swop; attracting wildlif e and planting natives; visit to a recently established floral garden; no water or low water 
gardens; using a glasshouse/tunnel house; developing a y ear round floral garden; pruning guide; spraying guide; mov ing plants 
around y our garden. 
 
 
 

Fed up with all that junk mail  but still want to receive the local papers?   
Collect one of our mail box s tickers from the Lincoln Library for a gold coin, or contact us 
 

 
 

7����-������� �
��� :� :������ �
 

The LET Cent-a-meter is a tool that assists homeowners with information about their own energy use. The Cent-
a-meter is available from LET for five or more dollars donation and a $100 refundable deposit. If interested, 
contact Sue Jarvis at 329-5858. 
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Event: World Car Free Day 2009  
When: 22nd Sept ember 2009 - 7:30 to 8: 30 
Where: Corner Manchester, High and Lichfield Streets 
/Helpers needed t o run our successf ul "Free Fuel" stunt f or world car 
f ree day .  Free toast to walkers, cyclists, bus 
drivers and anyone else who has lef t their car at home for the day . Contact Dav id 355 7752 for more inf ormation. 
 
Vegetarian  Food And Lifestyl e Expo  - New 
Zealand's biggest vegetarian event with veggie f ood stalls, cookery  
demonstrations with f ree tasters, workshops, all day f ilms, 
information, displays, vegetarian community groups, businesses and artists, caf e;, 
kids activ ities, great music, NZ's biggest veget arian sausage sizzle and 
much more.Sunday Sept ember 27th 10-4. 30pm. Horticultural Centre, 
Riccarton Ave.  Entry  $5,kids f ree. 
For more inf o visit www.veget arianexpo.org. nz <http://www.veget arianexpo.org.nz> 
or cal l the Christchurch Veget arian Centre ph 940 9483. 
 


�����
��	���,��!����
��&���
LUSA (Lincoln University  Students Association) would like t o inv ite you all t o be a part of Conservation Week on 
Campus  September 14th – 20th 2009. 
 
There is a whole range of interesting things set to t ake place throughout t he week, highlighted by  some big time 
presentations to keep your lunchtimes exciting. 
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Panel members include: 

·  Tom Lambie: Chancellor of Lincoln University  and organic farmer 
·  Steve Wratten: Greening Waipara & Kowhai Farm, Senior Lecturer, Ecology  

Department  
·  Dairy  NZ 
·  Federated Farmers 
·  Charles Merf ield: Ex LUSA president, organic f armer 

From the early days, Lincoln Envirotown has enjoyed support f rom the 
CRT Real Estate Office in Lincoln, who have generousl y provided 
funding, photocopying, and promoted our events in their office. We 
acknowledge and appreciate this.   
 
However,  the Branch Manager, Faye Parfitt and LET Trustee – has now 
taken up the challenge of starting her own Real Estate Business – Faye 
Parfitt Real Esta te, Property Partners, and has left the Lincoln Office to 
work from an office in her home at 96 Ellesmere Road, Prebbleton.  
 
“Afte r 22 years selling property in and around Chri stchurch – the last 
10years f rom Lincoln – it’s time for a new challenge. The only noticeable 
change will be my place of business and new ‘Branding’.  I‘ll continue to 
work in the Lifestyle and Residential Property market, offering the same 
personal professional service in all methods of sale.  The Real Estate 
Industry i s going th rough a paradigm change with the inception of the 
new Real Estate Agents Act in November, and as I’m  an elected 
member of the Canty/Westland REINZ Committee, I’ll be keeping a 
close watch  on the effects of thi s on buyers, sellers and salespeople. 
 My involvement with Lincoln Envirotown will continue to be a priority.” 
We wish Faye well with her new venture!  
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This is a great opportunity  to hear some positive discuss ion on how we can all  progress agricult ural, horticultural  and 
v iticulture production in t his country  and take the initiative in t he f ace of  mounting global economic, soc ial  and 
ecological pressures. 
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There are a number of other events planned:  

 
·  Native Biodi versity Campus Tour  led by  Jon Sull ivan,  

11-12pm Wednesday 16th. Meet 10 mins bef ore outside 
the library . 

·  Short Story and Poetr y competition , open to everyone 
(all  staff included – have you ever wondered about the 
hidden talents of  the lunch ladies and crazy lab 
technicians?), entr ies  to LUSA Reception or 
sam.rowland@lincolnuni.ac.nz 

·  Dress in “Green cos’ ya Keen” day – sausage sizzle wil l  
be cranking Tuesday 15th September. Free Sausage if  your 
in green, $1 if  your not. Also check out the ent ertainment  
while you eat your kai. 

·  Lots of  inf ormation boards around campus from local 
bodies with little challenges for the curious. 

·  Plenty  of other surprises... 
 

Brought to you in conjunction wit h LEO (Lincoln Env ironmental Organisation), LiFE (Lincoln Int ernational Friends  of 
the Env ironment – Conservation group), the Campus Greens and LUSA.  
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